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Dear Parent or Guardian,






            September, 2013
Our school receives federal funds for Title I programs that are part of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965 (ESEA), as amended by the No Child Left Behind Act of 2011 (NCLB). Throughout the school year, we will continue to provide you with important information about this law and your child’s education.
We are very proud of our teachers and feel they are ready for the coming year and we are prepared to give your child a high-quality education. As a Title I school, we must meet federal regulations related to teacher qualifications as defined in ESEA/NCLB. Under these regulations, you have the right to request information regarding the professional qualifications of your child’s classroom teacher (s) or paraprofessional(s). If you request this information, the district or school will provide you with the following as soon as possible. 
· Whether the teacher meets state qualifications and licensing requirements for the grade level and subject he/she is teaching, 

· Whether the teacher received an emergency or conditional certificate through which state qualifications were waived, and 

· What undergraduate or graduate degrees the teacher holds, including major(s) or area(s) of concentration and the area of endorsement. 

In addition, schools are required to notify parents when their child is taught, or assigned for four or more consecutive weeks, by a teacher who does not meet federal highly qualified requirements. A highly qualified teacher is one who:

· Has a bachelor’s degree or higher;

· Has demonstrated subject matter competency in the subject area assigned to teach;

· Has obtain full state licensure as a teacher; and

· Has not had licensure requirements waived on an emergency, temporary, or provisional basis.

NCLB further states that Title I schools must notify parents:

· About the school improvement status of your child’s school;

· Of your child’s achievement level on Oregon statewide testing;

· If your child has been assigned, or taught, for at least four consecutive weeks by a teacher who does not meet the highly qualified definition; and

· Of your right to be involved in the planning and implementation of the parent involvement program in your child’s school.

We are happy to provide you with the above-mentioned information in a timely manner, upon your request. We look forward to the year ahead and welcome your partnership in the important job of educating the children of our community. Continuous communication between home and school is key to the success of our educational program. As parents/guardians, you are encouraged to be actively involved in your child’s education by talking to your child about school, volunteering whenever possible, and participating in school/district activities!

If you have specific questions about this notification, please contact your school’s principal. If you have any additional questions about NCLB and its impact on schools, please contact Suzanne Price, Federal Programs Administrator for Eugene School District 4J at 541-790-7559, or visit www.ed.gov/nclb. 

Respectfully,

Suzanne Price

Federal Programs Administrator
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